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November 19, 2012 
 
John B Baughman, Esq. 
Hazelrigg & Cox, LLP 
415 West Main Street 
P.O. Box 676 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 
 
Michael S Endicott, Esq. 
225 Court Street 
P.O. Box 181 
Paintsville, Kentucky 41240 
 
Re: Appalachian Waste Control, Inc. 

Case No. 2012-00035 
 
Gentlemen: 
 

The enclosed memorandum has been filed in the record of the above-referenced 
case.  Any comments regarding this memorandum's contents should be submitted to 
the Commission within five days of receipt of this letter.  Any questions regarding this 
memorandum should be directed to Gerald Wuetcher, Executive Advisor/Attorney, at 
(502) 564-3940, Extension 259. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Jeff Derouen 
Executive Director 

gw 
Enclosure 
cc: Parties of Record 

 

Steven L. Beshear 
Governor 
 
Leonard K. Peters 
Secretary 
Energy and Environment Cabinet 

 

David L. Armstrong 
Chairman 

 
James W. Gardner 

Vice Chairman 
 

Linda K. Breathitt 
Commissioner 
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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 
 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
 

TO:  Case File No. 2012-00035 
 
FROM: Gerald Wuetcher 
  Executive Advisor/Attorney 
 
DATE: November 19, 2012 
 
RE:  Informal Conference of October 24, 2012 
 
 
 On October 24, 2012, an informal conference was held in this matter to review 
the current status of this case.  Attending the conference were: 
 

John Baughman - Appalachian Waste Control 
Michael Endicott - Thelma Waste Control 
Gerald Wuetcher - Commission Staff 

 
Mr. Endicott participated by telephone. 
 
 Beginning the conference, Mr. Wuetcher also stated that Commission Staff would 
prepare minutes of the conference for the case record, that a copy of the minutes would 
be provided to all parties, and that all parties would be given an opportunity to submit 
written comments upon those minutes.   
 
 Mr. Baughman advised that a tentative agreement has been reached with 
Paintsville Utilities for the municipal utility to provide utility service to the customers of 
the Neal Price Estates Subdivision and the Thelma Subdivision.  Johnson County 
Judge/Executive R.T. Daniel had agreed in principle to the proposed extension of 
service.  Mr. Endicott stated that a meeting with the Paintsville Utilities Commission on 
October 5, 2012 to discuss the possible extension of service.  Paintsville Utilities 
Commission indicated a willingness to provide service to both subdivisions. 
 
 Mr. Baughman stated that he will shortly make a formal request to the Paintsville 
Utility Commission for extension of service to the two subdivisions.  In that request, he 
will provide an estimate of the cost of the proposed extension and a statement as to the 
resources currently available to finance the cost of the extension.  Mr. Baughman noted 
that the Division of Water has committed $50,000 towards the cost of the extension.  
Mr. Baughman will also propose a timetable for the proposed extension.  He expects 
the extension to occur by the end of 2013. 
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 The participants agreed that another status conference should be held within 120 
days.  Mr. Wuetcher stated that notice of such conference will be provided to the parties 
at least 30 days in advance. 
 
 The conference then adjourned.   
 
cc: Parties of Record 
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